The City of Keizer is committed to providing equal access to all public meetings and information per the requirements of the ADA and Oregon Revised Statutes (ORS). The Keizer Civic Center is wheelchair accessible. If you require any service such as <a href="mailto:spanish-translation">SPANISH TRANSLATION</a> or other interpretive services that furthers your inclusivity to participate, please contact the Office of the City Recorder at least 48 business hours prior to the meeting by email at <a href="mailto:davist@keizer.org">davist@keizer.org</a> or phone at (503)390-3700 or (503)856-3412. Most regular City Council meetings are streamed live through <a href="mailto:www.KeizerTV.com">www.KeizerTV.com</a> and cable-cast on Comcast Channel 23 within the Keizer City limits. Thank you for your interest in the City of Keizer.



# CITY OF KEIZER TRAFFIC SAFETY/BIKEWAYS/PEDESTRIAN COMMITTEE AGENDA Thursday, October 21, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m. Keizer City Council Chambers

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- 2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES September 2021
- 3. APPEARANCE OF INTERESTED CITIZENS
- 4. SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL PROJECT IDENTIFICATION GRANT
  - McRea Carmichael
  - Heidi Manlove: Safe Routes Funding Info: https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/ORDOT/bulletins/2f636fa
- 5. ODOT INFRASTRUCTURE GRANTS: Mike Jaffe
- 6. CUMMINGS LANE Sidewalks & Zero Right-of-Way DISCUSSION
- 7. SKATS Project Solicitation
- 8. PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT: Jamie Davis
- 9. COMMITTEE MEMBER INPUT
- **10. STAFF REPORT** ~ *Mike Griffin*
- 11. POLICE LIAISON REPORT ~ David LeDay
- 12. COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT ~ Ross Day
- 13. ADJOURN

Next meeting: November 18, 2021

Reporting to Council and Attending/Monitoring Planning Commission:

Wayne Frey

November 1, 2021 – Council | November 10, 2021 – Planning Commission



# KEIZER TRAFFIC SAFETY, BIKEWAYS & PEDESTRIAN COMMITTEE MINUTES

# Thursday, September 16, 2021 Keizer City Council Chambers

#### CALL TO ORDER

Chair DeBlasi called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Attendance follows:

Present: Absent:

Michael DeBlasi, Chair Steven Wolf

Wayne Frey, Vice Chair Council Liaison/Staff Present:

David Dempster David LeDay, Police

Rick Kuehn Mike Griffin, Streets & Stormwater

Hersch Sangster Ross Day, Councilor

Jamie Davis Debbie Lockhart, Deputy City Recorder

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: <u>Hersch Sangster moved for approval of the August 2021</u>
<u>Minutes. David Dempster seconded.</u> <u>Motion passed as follows</u>: DeBlasi, Frey,
Dempster, Sangster and Kuehn in favor with Davis abstaining and Wolf absent.

#### APPEARANCE OF INTERESTED CITIZENS

Carol Doerfler, Keizer, requested that some of the ARPA funds be used for safety improvements such as pedestrian islands and lights, radar trailers that can issue tickets, signage at city entrances and neighborhoods saying that speed limits are radar enforced, connecting sidewalks especially near and around schools, and decibel meters to enforce noise ordinances.

*Carolyn Holman*, Keizer, echoed Ms. Doerfler's testimony, asked that crumbling sidewalks be repaired and suggested that a matching grant program be set up with some of the ARPA funds to assist homeowners in the repair of their sidewalks. She also suggested purchasing signs that remind people to slow down.

Councilor Day explained that ARPA funds need to be allocated by 12/24 and spent by 12/26; Council supports exploring use of matching funds or partnering with other communities to get the greatest impact of the funds and public input will be solicited.

#### **DEVELOPMENT OF REPORT TO COUNCIL – Public Education/Reader**

**Board/Signage:** Chair DeBlasi reported that Highway Specialties rents reader board signs for \$130/day or \$1300/month. Sgt. LeDay added that purchase price is \$18,000-\$25,000. Discussion followed regarding the possibility of getting speed limit signs with solar powered panels that measure and display speed of oncoming traffic with Sgt. LeDay indicating that these are effective. Committee members discussed the need for planning a presentation to the Budget Committee in order to have funds set aside for these, possible locations, the need for two in each location (both traffic directions), and the cost. Additional discussion took place regarding bus pullouts, narrower streets and

wider sidewalks, buses as traffic calming devices, grants, Safe Routes to School signs around schools, and school crossings.

Chair DeBlasi volunteered to send a letter to the City Manager from the Committee asking for a list of the top five streets with speeding violations over the past 3 years so that the Committee could request speed limit signs with solar powered panels that measure and display speed of oncoming traffic for these streets.

Hersch Sangster volunteered to invite Safe Routes to School Coordinator, McRea Carmichael and ODOT Program Manager Heidi Manlove to the October committee meeting.

SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL PROJECT IDENTIFICATION GRANT - McRea Carmichael and Heidi Manlove: Postponed to October meeting.

**PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT:** September meeting cancelled.

#### **COMMITTEE MEMBER INPUT:**

Hersch Sangster reported on the Monster Cookie and Mini-Monster Cookie Rides, thanked the Keizer Police and Public Works for their assistance, and asked David Dempster to submit a donation request to the Salem Bike Club for \$200 for the Helmet Program. Councilor Day volunteered to match the \$200 for the Helmet Program as well. Committee members then discussed the possibility of partnering with neighborhood associations to organize more short, safe rides for less experienced riders.

**Rick Kuehn** suggested that yellow/black chevron signs be placed on the westbound curve on Chemawa that is experiencing cars running onto private property noting that they would be better than the pile of rocks presently in place. He also reported that he had visited the projects on the Traffic System Plan and only three have been completed. He explained that he had compiled a list and asked staff to share it with the committee via email.

**David Dempster** reported that following a complaint about speeding traffic on Tepper, he visited the site and did not see a single car on the road for the time he was there. He suggested walkers who experienced speeding traffic get the license numbers and report them to the police. Sgt. LeDay indicated that the Police would then chat with the offenders. He added that Tepper is now an area of concentration for the Police. Complaints have not been made in the past, but with the increased development, it looks like there is a need to patrol the area.

**STAFF REPORT**: Mike Griffin reported that catch basins and manholes have been checked and the ones in need will be cleaned out; Windsor Island Road from Chemawa to Lockhaven is in bad shape so some digouts will be done starting Thursday in preparation for paving next summer. This work should be completed by October 10-11.

**POLICE REPORT**: No report.

**COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT**: Councilor Day expressed appreciation for the Monster Cookie Ride and voiced the hope that it would happen from Keizer Rapids Park again next year.

### **OTHER BUSINESS**

**Planning Commission/Council Report:** Mike DeBlasi will report to Council on October 4. Jamie Davis will monitor the October 13 Planning Commission meeting.

**ADJOURN:** Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Minutes Ap	proved:	•





100 High St. SE, Suite 200 Salem, OR 97301 Phone (503) 588-6177 FAX (503) 588-6094

October 1, 2021

## RE: TRANSPORTATION PROJECT SOLICITATION

To All Interested Parties:

The Salem-Keizer Area Transportation Study (SKATS) Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is soliciting eligible transportation project sponsors to apply for federal Surface Transportation Block Grant Program-Urban (STBG-U) funds, Transportation Alternative-Urban (TA-U) set aside funds, and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Improvement Program (CMAQ) funds for the federal fiscal year (FY) 2024-2029 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). This is a combined solicitation to award funds from all three funding sources. Pending legislation may add additional funds and/or funding programs prior to selection of projects such as a potential Carbon Reduction Program. If SKATS receives additional funding sources, those funds will be included in this application process, if appropriate. Successful applications will be programmed with either STBG-U funds, TA-U funds, CMAQ funds, other identified program funds, or a combination of funds as recommended by SKATS staff and the SKATS Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) and approved by the SKATS Policy Committee (PC).

After honoring previous funding commitments made by the SKATS Policy Committee, approximately \$8 million in STBGP-U funds, \$500,000 in TA-U funds, and \$4.5 million in CMAQ funds are estimated to be available for projects that will be ready for contract in FY 2025 to FY 2027. An additional \$8 million in STBGP-U funds, \$500,000 in TA-U funds, and \$3 million in CMAQ funds are anticipated to be available for projects ready for contract in the FY 2028 -2029 illustrative years; although, it is up to the Policy Committee's discretion whether or not to program funds for those years. The amount of available funds is subject to pending legislation.

Pre-applications are to be submitted electronically no later than **5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, December 1, 2021**. Final applications are to be submitted electronically no later than **5:00 p.m. on Friday, February 25, 2022,** to be eligible for consideration for funding.

Projects eligible for funding must be within the SKATS MPO boundary and be included in, or consistent with, the 2019-2043 Regional Transportation Systems Plan (RTSP) [available at: <a href="http://www.mwvcog.org/programs/transportation-planning/skats/planning-programs/regional-transportation-system-plan-rtsp/">http://www.mwvcog.org/programs/transportation-planning/skats/planning-programs/regional-transportation-system-plan-rtsp/</a>]. Applicants must be a tax-funded public agency that can enter into a contract with ODOT, with some restrictions, to be eligible

to receive funding. Private entities or non-profit organizations may apply as co-applicants in partnership with a public agency. Please refer to the following for specific information regarding eligibility requirements under each of the specific funding types:

- A fact sheet for STBG program may be found at: <a href="http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/fastact/factsheets/stbgfs.pdf">http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/fastact/factsheets/stbgfs.pdf</a>. A detailed list of eligible activities is located at: <a href="https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/specialfunding/stp/160307.cfm">https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/specialfunding/stp/160307.cfm</a>.
- Information on the CMAQ program is available at: <a href="https://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/LocalGov/Pages/CMAQ.aspx">https://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/LocalGov/Pages/CMAQ.aspx</a> or <a href="https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/environment/air\_quality/cmaq/">https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/environment/air\_quality/cmaq/</a>

Application instructions and forms are available on the MWVCOG website at <a href="http://www.mwvcog.org">http://www.mwvcog.org</a>. Materials are also available by e-mail from <a href="http://www.mwvcog.org">kodenthal@mwvcog.org</a>. For further information on the Transportation Improvement Program and the project selection process, or if you have any questions on the eligibility of a project or applicant, please contact Karen Odenthal at 503-540-1608 or <a href="https://www.mwvcog.org">kodenthal@mwvcog.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Karen Odenthal Senior Planner

Karen J. Odonthal

KO:lm

h:tranpor/TIPS - All/TIP 24-29/Application Materials/Project Solicitation Letter 24-29 updated.docx